


Further information about these options is available on the Work and Income
website:

of-benefi t[dental treatment 01. D!: |

. v map/income- -help/special-needs-
grant/maximum-payment-for-emergency-dental-treatment-01.html

The Ministry is unable to provide the total amount collectively owed by clients due to
dental treatment. This is because the Ministry’s reporting does not record the reason
for a debt once it has been established. As such, your request for the total amount
owed to the Ministry by clients for dental costs and the total number clients with debt
for dental costs is refused under section 18(g) of the Official Information Act as this
information is not held by the Ministry and there are no grounds to believe that the
information is held by another department or Minister of the Crown or organisation.

Alternatively, the Ministry is able to provide you with the number of Advances and
SNGs granted to clients for dental treatment between 1 October 2017 and 30
September 2018, the most recent 12 month period for which reporting is available.

The following table includes the total number of SNGs and Advances recorded as
being for emergency dental treatment between 1 October 2017 and 30 September
2018:

Assistance for emergency dental care

Assistance type Number Total value
Recoverable SNG 582 $273,681.70
Non-Recoverable SNG 40,859 $11,253,334.53
Advance Payment of Benefit 30,277 $16,728,327.56
Total 71,718 $28,255,343.70
Note:

» This data represents the number of grants, not the number of clients.

« This data represents payments to all clients, not just working age clients on main benefits.

« If a hardship application is made for a value greater than $300 and is accepted, the first $300 is
granted as a non-recoverable SNG and the remainder is a recoverable advance.

The principles and purposes of the Official Information Act 1982 under which you
made your request are:

e to create greater openness and transparency about the plans, work and
activities of the Government,

e to increase the ability of the public to participate in the making and
administration of our laws and policies and

¢ to lead to greater accountability in the conduct of public affairs.

This Ministry fully supports those principles and purposes. The Ministry therefore
intends to make the information contained in this letter and any attached documents
available to the wider public shortly. The Ministry will do this by publishing this letter
on the Ministry of Social Development’s website. Your personal details will be deleted
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